GEORGIA Richard E. Dunn, Director

DEPARTMENT OF NATURAL RESOURCES Air Protection Branch
4244 International Parkway
] Suite 120
ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION DIVISION Atlanta, Georgia 30354

404-363-7000

Nov 0 9 2016

Mr. Mark Betry
Vice President of Environmental Affairs

Georgia Power Company
241 Ralph McGill Boulevard NE
Atlanta, Georgia 30308-3374

Re:  Letter received October 17, 2016 requesting revocation of:
Part 70 Operating Permit No. 4911-051-0006-V-03-0
Plant Kraft Steam — Port Wentworth
Revoke Permit

Dear Mr. Berry:

The Division has received your correspondence stating that the facility listed above was permanently
retired as of August 2, 2016. As per your request, all Georgia Air Quality Permits previously issued to
this facility, including the permit referenced above, are hereby revoked in their entirety.

Future activities by any party at this facility, which may emit air contaminants, will require prior
application for a permit as specified in Paragraph 391-3-1-.03 of the Georgia Rules for Air Quality
Control,

This permit revocation shall become final unless a petition for hearing is filed with the Director of EPD
within thirty (30) days from the date of issuance of this permit revocation. Requirements for petitions
are found in Rule 391-1-2-.04 of the Rules of the Department of Natural Resources.

The ORIGINAL AND THREE (3) COPIES of any petition must be filed with the Director of EPD by
hand delivering the same to Filing Clerk, 2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive, Suite 1456 East, Atlanta, GA
30334-9000, or by mailing the same to the Director at the following address:

Richard E. Dunn

Director

Environmental Protection Division
2 Martin Luther King, Jr. Drive
Suite 1456 East

Atlanta, GA 30334

ATTN: Filing Clerk

The Petition for Hearing shall be deemed filed on the date received by the Filing Clerk or when mailed
by first class mail, with proper postage attached, and properly addressed, whichever comes first.
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A separate copy of any Petition for Hearing shall be served on the Director’s counsel on record, to-wit:

John E. Hennelly

Senior Assistant Attorney General
132 State Judicial Building

40 Capital Square, SW

Atlanta, Georgia 30334-1300

If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Mr. Pierre D. Sanon at (404) 362-
4850,

Sincerely,

s ‘
Richard E, Dunn %

Director
RED:pds

cc: Mountain District — Atlanta Office
Lynn Rhodes
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October 14, 2016

Mr. Sean Taylor @2)

Georgia DNR Environmental Protection Division

Air Protection Branch — Stationaty Source Compliance Program
Atlanta Tradeport, Suite 120

4244 International Parkway

Atlanta, Georgia 30354-3908

Re:  Facility Closure / Permit Revocation
Kraft Steam- Electric Generating Plant (AIRS No. 04-13-051-00006)

This letter is being sent to inform the Georgia Air Protection Branch that Kraft Steam-
Electric Generating Plant, Units 1-4 and CT Unit I, (AIRS No. 04-13-051-00006) located at
Crossgate Road, Chatham County, Georgia ceased operations on October 13, 2015 and
August 2, 2016, respectively. Accordingly, Georgia Air Quality Permit No. [4911-051-0006-
V-03-0] should be revoked in its entirety.

If you have any questions or need more information, please contact Rosa Chi by phone at
404-506-3123 or by letter at 241 Ralph McGill Blvd NE Bin 10221, Atlanta, GA, 30308.

Sincerely,

T

Mark Berry
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